After careful review of the minutes from November 2nd, 2005, I feel compelled to notify all board members of the following:
1. The meeting agenda, which is normally mailed to all members, along with the prior meetings minutes- was not sent in this manner. Instead, our President chose to e-mail all members that a meeting was to take place, and include the agenda in the e-mail. He did not provide or request of anyone to provide the previous minutes.
2. As far as the scheduled agenda for the meeting, it was e-mailed:

D’var Torah

Welcome

2005/2006 Schedule for meetings

Comments from Chairman of the Board

Proxy voting/motions

Rabbi Sufrin/State of the School

Banquet

Budget
Note: Items listed in bold type were not addressed, presented or discussed at the meeting. 

It is my obligation as secretary to advise all members of the following:
 As a board, we are not being given the information required by the by-laws:

Article VII, section 4, details the responsibilities of the Finance Secretary. Among the duties prescribed, note the following requirement. “He shall render quarter-annual reports to the Board of Directors of all financial transactions, and he shall submit a complete itemized account of the financial condition of the school at the end of his term of office.”

For the record, please be advised that our last budget report was presented by Meg Feitelberg at the meeting held on March 21st, 2005.
By my calculations, that was 8 months ago. A quarter is every 3 months. 
I respectfully request the board be provided with a current budget as soon as possible. If there is a lack in revenue or increase in spending, we need to be advised. In the past, revenue was brought in by Rabbi Gottesman. As a result, few questioned his authority or expenses. Today, those spending the revenue are not bringing it in the same way. Hence, the board needs to know the details…
Respectfully submitted,

Helene Lesel

Recording Secretary

p.s. Minutes from any meeting can be faxed to you upon request. Simply e-mail your request and include your fax #. No fax? I’ll mail you a copy, just include your address.

